Coldbrook & District Home and School Association

November 19, 2012
Minutes

1.  Guest Speaker – Ryan Hainstock

Ryan Hainstock, Coordinator of Educational Technology and Student Data presented information on digital citizenship.

2.  Call to Order

Co-President, Charlene Park called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  There were 17 members in attendance.  All those present introduced themselves.
3.  Approval of Agenda

It was moved by Sharon Baxter and seconded by Terry Wagner that the agenda be approved as amended.  Motion carried.

4.  Approval of Minutes (from October 15, 2012)

It was moved by Natasha Cairns and seconded by Pam McCready that the minutes from the meeting held on October 15, 2012, be approved as presented.  Motion carried.

5.  Business Arising From the Minutes
School Photography Feedback:
Positive feedback was received regarding student photos.  It was decided to have Light & Lens Photography take the student pictures next year.  A notice has been sent home regarding family photos taking place on December 5.

6.  New Business

Christmas Shopping Party:
A notice has been sent to parents regarding the Christmas Shopping Party which is scheduled for December 6.  Set up will take place on December 5.  Mrs. Corporon and teachers will be organizing the students shopping with their buddies.

Pie and Coffee Fundraiser:

The pick up date for pie and coffee orders is December 5.  The winners of the label contest for the coffee fundraiser were Shawn Little from grade 3 and Loralie Warren from grade 4.  The winners will be presented with their prize from Tan Coffee during the assembly on December 20.
Art Exhibition:

Tracy Nordoff has been organizing an Artist Expo and Silent Auction tentatively scheduled for May 9.  Discussion was held on the types of vendors to have at the event as well as student artwork.  The idea of having fundraisers more “kid centered” was discussed.  It was suggested to have the artists come into the school and show the students different art techniques and then the students make the artwork to sell at the art show.  Mrs. Corporon suggested applying to Art Smart for a grant if the artists charge to demonstrate for the students.  Other suggestions included having a dessert and tea along with the art show and inviting local businesses to come to the show in case they want to purchase artwork for their business.
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7.  Principal’s Report
Jean Corporon informed those present that the Remembrance Day assembly was excellent and the grade 8 students did a wonderful job organizing the event.
Report cards will go home on November 29 and Parent-Teacher will be held on December 5.

Staff have decided that they prefer to keep financial support from the Home and School as it currently is.  It was suggested that perhaps funding could be set aside to support class trips.  Around March if there are funds unused, Home and School could decide to use it to support class trips.

Staff have indicated that they would prefer to go back to a spring fling due to warmer weather, longer days and band students would be prepared to perform.
Bully SMART training is underway and there is a great group of student leaders participating this year.  It is hoped that they will visit classrooms in December.  Paul Benke will be present on November 28 to give a presentation on anti-bullying to the grades P-5 students.  Two Acadia students will be presenting to the grades 6-8 students.

The last day of school before the holidays is December 20 which is an early dismissal.  January 3 is the first day to return to school.

8.  Correspondence
a)
Bank Statement
9.  Financial Report
Financial Report:

Pam McCready presented the financial report for November 19, 2012 showing a balance of $8,660.13 with $3,352.78 designated for on-going support for 2012-2013.  It was moved by Sharon Baxter and seconded by LeeAnn Keddy that the financial report for November 19, 2012 be approved as presented.  Motion carried.

New Requests:

Letters for the sign in front of the school have arrived.
It was suggested that folding tables be purchased for use at events at the school.  They are on sale at Canadian Tire for $34.99 plus tax.  It was moved by LeeAnn Keddy and seconded by Sharon Baxter that two folding tables be purchased for use at events.  Motion carried.

Mrs. Corporon noted that the playground will be discussed in the near future.

It was moved by Charlene Park that the meeting be adjourned at 7:55 p.m.
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